Pilon, Janet

Subject: FW: Cannibas on Centre Rd - excessive odours - Approval of By-Law change

From: Nathan Helder < nhelder@gelderman.com>

Date: 2020-04-20 8:36 PM (GMT-05:00)

To: "Ustrzycki, Robert" < Robert. Ustrzycki@hamilton.ca>

Subject: FW: Cannibas on Centre Rd - excessive odours - Approval of By-Law change

Robert,

My wife and I both wholly support the changes to PED20076 By-law 09-110 (Repeal & Replace the Public Nuisance By-Law) as the Grow Operation on Centre Rd. (just north of 831 Centre Rd.) as affected our two young children. We could not have our windows open last summer as the smell was waking us up in the morning.

Last summer the smell was brutal. Any visitors coming to Gelderman Landscape Services would have assumed that everyone at 831 Centre Rd. (south of the property) would have been smoking weed. The smell was very strong.

This causes grave concern when staff come into the yard smelling weed. Here at Gelderman Landscape Services our Joint Health and Safety Committee have been challenged on how to respond to this smell and its affects on our staff and business.

I strongly suggest that the City Council passes this bylaw. Grow Operations should not be allowed to exist in a residential neighbourhood.

Thank you,

Nathan Helder President

Phone: (905) 689-4371 (direct) / (800) 667-0644

Fax: (905) 689-8591

Gelderman Landscape Services 831 Centre Road, P.O. Box 82120 Waterdown ON LOR 2M0

www.gelderman.com

Proud Winner of the 2015 Burlington Chamber of Commerce Business Excellence Employer of the Year Award!